

Embodydance Community Council Meeting — 3/27/13

Attendance: Ana, Alec, Deanna, Lyric

Minutes: Lyric

Meeting convened at 10:10

- **New Sound Deck/System:** recommended version is [Numark](#) MIXDECK-QUAD Dual CD/MP3 CD Deck/DJ System with iPad MIDI Support \$760 w/ground shipping or \$50 3-day shipping.
 - Previously \$500 was approved / we have consensus to purchase this recommended deck for the \$760
 - Alec will make purchase and have it delivered and ready to go by mid-april **ACTION ITEM: ALEC**

- **Laser Lights**—purchase. Best lights are \$350 rather than \$250. Ana to coordinate with party committee to help pay for lights **ACTION ITEM: Ana**

- **Cost of Living Increase for Coordinators** from \$40 to \$50 per dance.
 - Coordinators have more responsibility and expected to keep the space and keep it clear and ensure that is properly opened/closed each dance
 - Consensus and approval – **ACTION ITEM: Ana to contact Ruth for it to start effective April 1, 2013**

- **T-shirt Status**
 - Will have sample t-shirts for 3/28/13 dance and taking orders/ take money **ACTION ITEM: Ana**
 - 2-color t-shirt instead of 4-color / explain evolution of design **ACTION ITEM: Ana**
 - Order in by April 15 for delivery at May 4 party
 - Discussion about Community Council process in regards to making this happen

- **Website Update:**
 - Development site
 - Navigation Headers
 - Reviewing content: nothing substantive, just “this is out of date”
 - Bios and Images request from Facilitators
 - Additional Content: Coordinators with images—email@embodydance.org
 - Additional: make APF form more obvious
 - Additional: ensure facilitator / coordinator schedule is obvious – try it out events based
 - Additional: Give us Feedback / Things for consideration link to APF

- **Feedback Box** is now at dance at Thursday / Sunday at money table. **ACTION ITEM: Deanna is in charge of looking in the box each Sunday**
- **Waiver enlarged and laminated for greeter/money table by 3/28/13 ACTION ITEM: Ana**
- **Sweat on the Dance floor:**
 - We've identified a dancer/couple that sweats a lot and leaves "puddles" on the dance floor that others are stepping in and are cleaning up
 - This is a safety/slip hazard
 - Others have stepped in it and cleaned-up after them
 - **ACTION ITEM: Alec to be in conversation with dancer/couple**
 - **ACTION ITEM: Alec to make general announcement made at next Thursday / Sunday about awareness and personal responsibility about this**
- **Altar:**
 - Update and clean up "in-house" altar box
 - New flowers
 - Glass enclosed candles (3 or 7 days)
 - Ask Lisa & Amina because of their eye for beauty and delight to do legwork/shopping, be recipients for items from the community
 - Free Dancers: 3 each (consensed)
 - Budget: \$50 (consensed)
 - New Altar Table research: **ACTION ITEM: Deanna**
 - Contact Amina and Lisa: **ACTION ITEM: Lyric**
 - Email to Community with Amina/Lisa as contacts: **ACTION: Lyric**
- **Entry to dance increase:**
 - Discussion—bring it back to the next meeting and then bring to community meeting
 - Till: would need extra \$5s and \$1s in till
 - Dance Pass: make it \$80 as opposed to \$72 (8 dances for old cost of \$10/dance)
 - Keep first dance for free
 - Announcement to community prior to May community meeting about this topic
 - Could Ruth give us a new budget, if we increased the cash price by \$2 and the dance pass price by \$8 **ACTION ITEM: Ana / Ruth**
- **Theme Nights: in process**
 - July, September, November, January
 - Venue at Railyard is \$250
 - Facilitator: \$150 x 2 for 2 waves: 210 minutes
 - Coordinator: \$40 x 2 for 2 waves: 105 minutes per coordinator
 - Total Budget: \$630
 - \$15 a person for entry w/weekend time and longer dance time
 - Time for party: 7-10 or 8-11 pm?
 - Waves: conversation off dance floor; theme night are actual waves and longer

- July 13, 20, 27 date options in venue with Elise **ACTION ITEM: Ana**
- **Hummingbird training: <http://www.hummingbirdlivingschool.org/>**
 - Longform sales speak made little sense
 - Too new-agey to accurately represent community needs
 - CC doesn't feel this is helpful at this time
 - Cannot we find someone that is inside our community that can offer this? Explore Francesca Shradly offerings **ACTION ITEM: Ana**
 - What is broken? Do we need to fix something?
 - We are getting stuff done
 - We're not arguing or treating each other poorly
 - Could be more unity amongst coordinators and facilitators—these groups need to meet regularly and they are not. Implement quarterly meetings for the facilitators to get together. If we meet it could be richer and bring more to the community **ACTION ITEM: Alec / Vie volunteered to host**
 - CC needs to meet with the coordinators to go over checklist / concerns, etc. **ACTION ITEM: Ana to chat with Scott and make it happen**

Next CC meeting: April 10, 10 am at Lyric's, 1920B Tijeras Road

Meeting adjourned at 11:35 am